DJT LETTER TO ASSOCIATIONS-IMPLEMENTATION OF CONTROL REGULATION-DECEMBER 2011

To Scottish Fishing Industry Associations
     December 2011

Dear Sir/Madam

Further to earlier correspondence and our meeting in September, I am writing again to provide a further update and arrange next steps on implementation of the Control Regulation 1224/2009. 

Following further work by Marine Scotland and the other UK fisheries Administrations, we are now in a better position to share information on the detailed requirements and related practical aspects of complying with the Regulation. More specifically, we wish to share the draft Sampling Plan for the weighing of fisheries products, Control Plan for the weighing of fisheries products after transport to a destination within the UK from the place of landing and Common Control Programme for the weighing of fisheries products after transport to a destination outside the UK.

In terms of providing further information on the regulatory requirements, and aiding discussion on aspects of implementation, we feel that this would be achieved most effectively at an early meeting. Taking account of this, I would suggest a provisional date of Wednesday 18 January in Edinburgh. However, conscious of diary commitments, I would also offer the following dates in January as other possible opportunities to meet; 19, 24, 25 and 26 of the month. I would therefore be grateful if you could advise Ingrid Drever ingrid.drever@scotland.gsi.gov.uk of which dates are suitable for your organisation, by Tuesday 10th January, please. An agenda will be issued following agreement on a suitable date.
In order to provide an opportunity to consider the draft Sample Plan, Control Plan and Common Control Programme in advance of the meeting, I attach the three documents concerned. These do not include some of the data relating to weighting of risks for example but anticipate these being available at the meeting. 

I hope the foregoing is helpful.

David J Terry

Sea Fisheries Division    


